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Audit 2021 and 2022 

 

I reviewed NEALT’s financial statements according to the financial statements and bank transactions, 

presented by treasurer Elena Volodina and the president Barbara Plank. The association had an 

income of SEK 0 both in 2021 and 2022. The annual association’s expenses for 2021 and 2022 were 

SEK 1250 per year, which is equivalent to the annual fee for Handelsbanken’s bank account.  

 

The opening balance for year 2022 (as of January 1, 2022) was SEK 27,081. 

The opening balance for year 2023 (as of January 1, 2023) was SEK 25,831. 

 

I propose that the NEALT Executive Committee approves the financial report.  

 

 

 

 

 

Nina Tahmasebi, auditor NEALT 

2023-05-20, Öjersjö, Sweden 

Barbara Plank


